

REPUBLIC OF NAMIBIA

MINISTRY OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES

Ministerial Building Harvey Street Private Bag 13198

OFFICE OF THE EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR

Tel: No: 061 203 4086 Fax No: 061-222706

Telephone: +264 61 203 2054

Inquiries: Mr. Walters Kamaya

Windhoek

24 June 2025

Dr. Jurgen Hoffmann Chief Executive Officer Namibia Private Practitioners' Forum (NPPF) P.O Box 11618 Windhoek

Dear Dr. Hoffmann,

Private sector Engagement during the 8th edition of the African Union Sports Council (AUSC) Region 5 Youth Games from 2nd July to 15th July 2025, Windhoek and Swakopmund.

Reference is made to the subject above.

Namibia will be hosting the 8th edition of the African Union Sports Council (AUSC) Region 5 Youth Games from 2nd July to 15th July 2025, in Windhoek and Swakopmund. As part of the Republic of Namibia's commitment to ensuring the health and well-being of all participants, the Ministry of Health has been asked to assist in deploying specific healthcare professionals to provide healthcare services during the games.

Event details are as follows:

Dates: 02 July – 15 July 2025

Locations: Windhoek and Swakopmund

Participants: Approximately 2500 Youth athletes aged 13-18 from 10 member states. 500

Delegates and VIPs: Around delegates, 200 VIPs.

Member States: Namibia (host nation), Angola, Botswana, Lesotho, Malawi, Mozambique, South Africa, Zambia, and Zimbabwe.

It is for this reason that the Ministry of Health and Social Services requests that your esteemed institutions be available to offer medical assistance when needed during this period. It must be noted that medical assistance provided by a private institution will be borne by the individual patient, and your institution will be responsible for billing and collecting payments accordingly.



We believe that this is a great opportunity for us to work together to promote the health and well-being of the participants and demonstrate a great commitment to the development of sports and youth empowerment in the region.

The Ministry of Health and Social Services would encourage individual healthcare professionals (Doctors, Nurses, and other allied healthcare providers) to participate as volunteers during the event.

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Ministry's Public Relations Office in the office of the Executive Director on email: Public.Relations@mhss.gov.na, Telephone: +264 61 203 2054.

Thank you for your usual collaboration.

Sincerely,

PENDA ITHINDI

EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS